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We have just completed a new month and begun a new
year. This past year has been a difficult one. It has
been a year where extreme hatred and barbaric
brutality raised its ugly collective head in our world;
something that we were all sure was a part of our past.
Last November 2022, when we went to Israel, I asked

our tour guide Rafi
why we were
seeing fewer
armed soldiers in
the streets and on
the buses than I
recalled seeing
when I was
preciously in
Israel. His answer
was that cameras,
satellites and other
electronic means
covered Israel’s
security, so it was
not necessary to

have armed soldiers on the streets and buses. I am
sure that once the hostilities cease, and the Knesset
convenes an investigative committee, all the security
breaches, failures and false assumptions will be
addressed, assessed, and repaired but for now, our
confidence has been shaken, our sense of security has
been damaged but our hope cannot and must not ever
be lost.

The month of January was so named for the Roman
god of Janus. Janus is depicted as having two faces,
one looking forward and the other looking backward.
Looking back on the past year, we know that October
7, 2023, will go down in history, especially Jewish
history, as a dark day, a day of infamy, much like
Kristallnacht, December 7, 1941, September 11, 2001,
and the 9th of Av. But looking forward to 2024 and
beyond, we embrace the words of a poem written in
the late 19th century by Naftali Herz Imber entitled
Tikvateynu “Our Hope.” Taking from the passage in

Ezekiel 37, where the dry bones come together to
symbolize the exiled and despondent people of Israel
who state, “avda tikvateynu,” our hope is lost, in his
poem, Imber flips their words to state the Zionist
motto, “od lo avda tikvateynu,” our hope is not yet lost,
i.e. we still have hope!

Our world has changed since I wrote my last
newsletter message. Many of us are still reeling from
the shock of October 7, still trying to cope with the
gruesome reality of this pogrom-like attack, this
explosion of hyper-violence destroying the lives and
the bodies of so many Jewish men, women, and
children. Yet hope, our strongest weapon against
despair, our brightest torch to fight back against the
darkness, must burn bright and blaze like 1200 fully lit
Hanukkah menorahs in our homes and in our hearts
and illuminate our community and our world with
hope. Hope for a strong and resilient Israel. Hope for
enlightenment and understanding and a reduction in
the ignorance and intolerance of those who see our
catastrophe as an excuse for increased anti-Semitism,
Judaeophobia and calls for Israel’s destruction. Hope
for a just and lasting settlement of Israel’s right to exist
as a free, democratic, and Jewish state and the self-
determination of the Arabs who used to live in the
territory known before 1948 as Palestine.

May we all be blessed with a New Year of happiness,
joy and health. May it be a year of good fortune,
success, and hopefully, a year of peace.

L’shalom,

Rabbi Arthur Rutberg

From the Rabbi's Desk
By Rabbi Arthur Rutberg



Dear Friends,

December 2023 brings many things to the minds of we Jews. So many things have been crunched into one month.
It started out quiet enough for 6 days and then all hell broke loose. We got up October 7th to the news that Hamas
entered Israel and killed, kidnapped, raped and tortured our fellow Jews. The world was in shock at such
horrendous events. The news consisted of nothing else. What happened? Are we such a hated people?

Within a week there was an interfaith service at Temple Bat Yam. The response was so great that we had to keep
adding chairs to the sanctuary. The service was beautiful with Rabbi Rutberg and three other clergy speaking. A
basket was placed in the foyer on the credenza. To my surprise over $1,200 was put into the basket to be sent to
Israel. A day later $1,500 was sent to us from the winery down the street from the Temple. They had a fundraiser
for the benefit of Israel. The money was divided equally and sent to Friends of the IDF, Magen David Adom (their
version of the Red Cross) and Zakat (this is the group that recovers body parts so that they may be buried whole).

Shortly after that I received a phone call from a woman that wanted to have a game day, Play for Israel, to raise
funds for Israel. She wanted Temple Bat Yam to partner with her. Long story short it was a huge success raising
over $10,000 to be sent to Israel.

All three of these events were supported by our fellow Jews and Christians in the community. When the terrorist
events first began, I felt very alone in the world outside of the Temple. Then the phone calls and email started.
People stopped me in the street, in the market and when walking our dog. There was real sadness, concern and
anger voiced by my Christian friends. My next-door neighbor made a large blue Jewish Star out of lights that still
glows at night in the darkness between our two houses. Kindnesses such as these give me hope.

I went to a luncheon with about 70-80 ladies attending. On my shirt you could see my Star of David sparkling
against my black shirt. One of the women stopped me to say, "You are very brave to wear that star." I looked at
her and said, "This is who I am." This is who we are! We must stay strong. We will get through this. And
hopefully, we will see January 2024 be the beginning of a safe, healthy, and happy New Year!!

With much love for the Temple and our congregation, Candy

President's Report

2



Membership Committee
Our overall number of Temple membership units, including our Friends, numbered 151 at the end of December
2023. The 151 total consists of 36 full-time single members; 48 full-time family members; 13 GOM, 6 associate
single members; 4 associate family members; and 44 Friends.

The Gift of Membership program and the Friends membership program continue. Both have been highly
successful in adding to our membership. The annual fee for the Friends program is now $275 for those
participating. The annual fee for existing Friends has remained the same. Associate Membership is no longer
being offered to new congregants.

Our current Membership Committee, chaired by Doreen Linehan (Dagsboro, DE) and Vice Chair Cindy Brown
(Salisbury), consists of Steve Winkler (Salisbury), Terri Broemm (Ocean Pines), Paul Schwab (West Fenwick),
Shelley Klapholz (Ocean Pines), Jodi Meyers (Salisbury), and Judie Abramson (Ocean View). Other congregants
are involved with membership-related matters, mostly helping by being Greeters on Friday nights.

We are happy to announce that the response to our membership committee survey was a success with a third of
the total congregation participating and the results were overwhelmingly positive. We are currently working on
the development of the new TBY GUIDES (Buddy System). Guidelines for anyone who would like to volunteer to
be a Buddy will be forthcoming. In addition, we have joined the Chambers of Commerce in Berlin, Ocean Pines,
Millsboro, and Rehoboth. We are excited to be able to spread the word in these communities about our Temple.

We ask that congregants also volunteer to serve as greeters at Shabbat services. It is important to welcome
existing and potential new members coming to our services. Please contact Doreen at timdoreen@verizon.net if
you wish to volunteer. As we look at it, all congregants are extensions of our committee. Please contact Doreen
regarding a family member, friend, neighbor, office worker, etc., who would like to learn more about TBY,
including our special membership promotions.

Cindy and I welcome any congregant interested in joining the membership committee. Please contact Doreen if
interested. Our Greeters ARE the first faces people see coming into our Temple and we all want to make them
feel welcome and comfortable joining us. We have received much positive feedback on this from people
unfamiliar with Temple Bat Yam and how unique this is compared to other communities where they have
attended service. Let’s keep this going as we are a welcoming community.

Membership Committee Chair Doreen Linehan
Vice Chair Cindy Brown
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Bagels and Books

Rabbi Rutberg led the first Bagels & Books discussion of 5784 by introducing the book, People Love Dead Jews:
Reports from a Haunted Present by Dara Horn, an award-winning writer and scholar of Jewish culture. His
humorous beginning came from a song called “National BrotherhoodWeek” which was written by political
satirist, Tom Lehrer, in 1965. Rabbi Rutberg sang one stanza of lyrics which was:

“Oh the Protestants hate the Catholics

And the Catholics hate the Protestants

And the Hindus hate the Muslims

And everybody hates the Jews”

And so began our lively discussion about prominent Jews who are no longer alive, anti-Semitism, and what’s
happening in today’s world. Questions were raised such as “Why are the largest percentage of hate crimes related
to antisemitism? “Is there something unique about antisemitism?”

By the way, National BrotherhoodWeek (the one week out of the year we were all meant to love each other)
disappeared in the 1980s!

Judy Johnstone

Co-Chair



5

Sufganiyot Baking Class
What a fabulous Sufganiyot baking class with parents Rachel Albertson, Rolfe Gudelsky, Jody Meyers, Jayme
Kennedy, Rachel Pham, Maria Stewart, Julie Webber, and Sam Yeargos; grandparents of Emma Pham; Guest Sous
Chef Michael Gershenfeld; teachers Terri Goldman and Terry Bromm; and of course, the stars of the show, the
KIDDOS: Sam and Eli, Lily & Jordan, Esther & August, Sloane, Airea and Zander, Noah, Bella and Emma. A special
thanks to helpers Sophi and Asher for their gracious assistance!!!!
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Sisterhood Report
CALL FOR CANDIDATES!

Sisterhood is reaching out to all our members and asking them to join our Board! Help us plan future Sisterhood
events and programs. We have monthly meetings, and your commitment can be as involved as you want it to be.
If you are interested, please contact one of us on the Nominating Committee – Susan Kaltenbaugh, Roz Reshad, or
Susan Schwartzbart. The deadline is February 28, 2024. Join our Board for a fun and meaningful experience!

Sisterhood had a successful Mitzvah Day on November 19. Bags and bags of beautiful winter clothing were sorted
and delivered to the Community Church of Ocean Pines. We also collected non-perishable food and toiletries.
THANK YOU to everyone who contributed and helped us organize this worthwhile event. Watch for a spring
Mitzvah Day on May 19 where we will collect summer clothes.

Our Mahjongg card fundraiser is still on-going and looks to be another successful event. Last year, the National
Mahjongg League contributed over $500 to our Sisterhood. If you still have not ordered your card, please contact
Bonnie Kirschbaum.

On December 10, our ladies had a fun Pottery class at the Ocean City Art League. We made berry bowls and had a
fantastic lunch afterwards.

If you are not already a member of Sisterhood, please join us!

Bonnie Kirschbaum and Susan Kaltenbaugh

Co-Presidents, TBY Sisterhood

Annual Book Sale
On October 8, the Library Committee held an annual Jewish book sale. The
purpose was to clear space on our library shelves for new books. We were
able to sell children’s and adult books, both fiction and non-fiction from
duplicate copies that we had. The books were very reasonably priced,
which was appreciated by those who attended. Several of the children’s
books are still available throughout the year at the Temple Bat Yam gift
store.

Thank you to those members of the Library Committee who set up the
display and sold the books. Our appreciation goes to Doreen Linehan, Arna
Miller, Shelley Klapholz, Judy Johnstone, Bill Johnstone, and Honorary
Member Tim Linehan (not pictured).

Library Report
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Planned Giving Report

Planned gifts help to ensure the strength and continuity of Temple Bat Yam. Planning a charitable gift is a
wonderful way to express gratitude for our Temple and supports its mission, while achieving your own personal,
financial, and altruistic goals. By planning ahead, you may be able to increase the impact of your gift to better
serve the future needs of TBY. In addition to the good feeling of giving, a planned gift is a way to leave a
permanent legacy connecting you and your family to your spiritual home…Temple Bat Yam.

There are a number of options for making a planned gift. There are other options not listed here.

• Bequests: You may name TBY as a beneficiary in your Will, either with a designated amount, a
percentage, or a recipient of funds after other beneficiaries have received their bequests.

• Gift of Life Insurance: You may either purchase a policy or give a policy of the account that you
already own.

• Gifts from Retirement Plans: Donors of any age can make a deferred gift of an IRA or other retirement
account by naming Temple Bat Yam as a beneficiary of the account at their death. Unlike individual
recipients of qualified retirement plans with pre-tax contributions, such as traditional IRAs and 401(k)s,
charitable organizations do not pay income tax on distributions, making this a particularly good asset to
include in your planned giving.

Our Heritage Society provides an opportunity to honor and recognize donors who have chosen to support TBY
through planned gifts of any size. A non-binding commitment can be easily done by completing our Statement of
Intention form available on our website.

Please note that information provided by a TBY Planned Giving Committee is not intended as legal, tax, or
financial advice. When considering a gift such as those listed above or others, always consult a professional
advisor. We ask that you use the following name and information when referring to TBY in documents: “Temple
Bat Yam located in Berlin, Maryland (Tax ID #43-1651703), or its successors, for its general uses and purposes.”

In closing, if you have specific experience and skills with estate planning and are interested in being a member of
a TBY Planned Giving Committee, please contact Paul Schwab, either by paulmschwab@gmail.com or
703-624-0500.

We are so sorry to lose our special member, John Willmuth. He always stepped up when help was needed
by a Temple member. We will miss him.

When possible, several members meet for lunch. These ladies just need a friend to talk to by phone or in person.
Phone calls are still being made at least once a month.

Stephanie Cohen
Steffcatlover1@gmail.com

Caring Committee

mailto:paulmschwab@gmail.com
mailto:Steffcatlover1@gmail.com
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A year in review….

Thanks to the wonderful ongoing support from our fantastic congregation, The Women of Temple Bat Yam Gift
Shop has been able to make many donations to Temple Bat Yam both in cash and in goods.

In July 2023, we were able to make a sizeable cash donation to TBY.

Also in July, we made a cash donation to FCAS, an organization that helps to combat antisemitism. They provided
us with Blue Square pins to be given as gifts to our members.

In September, we happily donated a beautiful Mezuzah and Kosher scroll to adorn the front door of our Temple.

In October, we donated Mezuzot, gift bags, boxes, wrap and various kids’ items to new members for the New
Member Shabbat beautifully hosted by Doreen Linehan.

In November, we purchased 200 Israeli/USA flag pins as gifts for our members to show our ongoing support to
Israel.

In December, we donated dreidels, giftbags and assorted items to the kids who attended the wonderful Chanukah
Dinner generously sponsored by Rosalind Reshad and Bernie Graber.

Also in December, we donated dreidels to be given out to attendees at the Berlin Menorah lighting.

As you can see, we are in great company. Our generous members volunteer their time and money to help make TBY
such a fantastic community.

Since taking over mid-April 2023, it has been my great pleasure to serve TBY in this capacity. I have thoroughly
enjoyed getting to knowmany of our members in and out of the shop. I am trying to carry some new and different
items for sale. If anyone has ideas as to what I should carry, please let me know. Any artists out there, if you have
items that you would like to donate for sale, please feel free to do so. In the end the donations go back to TBY.

I also want to send a great big THANK YOU! to Keren, in the office. She opens the shop every day so that anyone
stopping by can have access to the wonderful gifts that we carry.

My sincere hope is that 2024 will be even better than 2023 and that we will be able to continue to donate to TBY.

As a reminder, we carry a variety of Judaica gifts including jewelry, mezuzahs, kiddush cups, seder plates,
menorahs, kippot, candles, toys and all of your holiday needs as well. Open during Temple Office hours (9:30 - 3:30
during the week Mon-Thurs). If you need help any other time, please contact Helen Rosenhaft
at tby.rosenhaft@gmail.com or by phone at 240-432-5270.

Thank you for allowing me to serve you. It is a labor of LOVE.

Helen Rosenhaft

Temple Bat Yam Gift Shop

mailto:tby.rosenhaft@gmail.com
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TBY News

New Service Time
All services will be begin at 7:00 pm with a pre neg at 6:15. Pre negs will be in place until mid-March.

Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting
We have rescheduled the Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting, which had originally been scheduled for January
9th, and was canceled due to the weather.

The meeting is now set for Sunday, February 11th. Bagels and cream cheese at 11:30 with the meeting at 12. This
will be a hybrid meeting. If you cannot attend in person, the ZOOM link to attend is:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86296536760?pwd=K09UTkUxMm1WbDdVZEwrbDhkVmRsZz09.
Financial reports will be sent out prior to the meeting. Please RSVP so we know howmany bagels to get!

Thank you. We look forward to seeing you there!

Have You Checked Out TBY’s Facebook Page?
Please do! Not only will you see the photos from our weekly Shabbat Service/Oneg, but you’ll get info on upcoming
events! Check out different Albums on our TBY page like Kvelling Korner, Sisterhood, Social Committee, Jewish
History, Sharing Jewish Recipes, Fighting Antisemitism, Bagels & Books, Rabbi Rutberg's Corner, Congregants’
Posts, Who’s Who at TBY, High Holidays, TBY Gift Shop, Religious School Activities, and many more.

Game Day
HOW EXCITING. TBY has begun holding a GAME DAY every 1st & 3rd WEDNESDAY of each month from 1pm to
4pm. Bring your Mahjongg set or bring your favorite board game, cards, or why not play poker. You can bring a
snack and join in the fun!!!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! Game Day Wednesday Schedule: Feb. 7 & 21; March 6 & 20; April 3 & 17; May 1 & 15;
June 5 & 19; July 3 & 17; Aug. 7 & 21; Sept. 4 & 18; etc.

Parking Lot Fundraiser
Temple Bat Yam is in desperate need of re-paving their Parking Lot so we are doing a “TBY Parking Lot Non-
Fundraiser Fundraiser.”

We are hopeful that you will help TBY reach their goal by mailing in your generous donations.

Please read the atttached flyer for details and thank you in advance for your generosity!

Please make your check out to TEMPLE BAT YAM and in the ‘For' line, write “Parking Lot” and send to Temple Bat
Yam.

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86296536760?pwd=K09UTkUxMm1WbDdVZEwrbDhkVmRsZz09.%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank


Contributions as of December 27, 2023
Note: Earlier contributions made for several of the
listed funds have been acknowledged in one or more
previous Newsletters.

GENERAL FUND

Sandy Abbott & Barbara
Rachel Balogh
Michaele Battles
Bette Bohlmann
Lee & Ellen Burstyn
Allyn & Joyce Cohen
Dave & Cindy Fox
Marv & Barbara Garber
Christine Glick
~ In honor of Veronica Kahn’s new granddaughter,

Aviva Seraphine Kahn
~ In honor of Paul & Felecia Kahn’s new daughter,

Aviva Seraphine
Barry & Candy Gusst
~ In honor of Veronica Kahn’s new granddaughter,

Aviva Seraphine
~ In honor of Paul & Felecia Kahn’s new daughter,

Aviva Seraphine
~ In memory of Lois Cleghorn’s husband, Bob
Bill & Judy Johnstone
~ In memory of Ed Wirkman
Susan Kaltenbaugh
Eileen Knox
Jill & Steven Kusic
Jeff & Robin Kudisch
Ronnye Levin
Debbie & Murray Mease
Paul and Carol, Miller
Barbara Patrick
Bernard Graber & Rosalind Reshad
Harvey & Sheila Roth
Daniel Scherr
Mel & Janis Schwartz
Paul & Emily Schwab
~ In memory of Hilda Plisko
~ In memory of John C. Willmuth
Susan & Stan Schwartzbart
~ In honor of Rosalind Reshad & Bernard Graber for

hosting the Chanukah diner
Sedgewick, John and Susan
~ In honor of Rabbi Susan & Richard Warshaw
Bette Bohlmann & Stu Smolins
~ In celebration of Joyce & Allyn Cohen’s

50th Anniversary

~ In honor of Maria Stewart’s conversion to Judaism.
Mazel Tov!

Michael & Jane Rosenthal
Michael Scammon
Matthew & Pamela Sikowitz
Tiffanie Nichols
~ A donation was made in George Rosenstock’s name to

religious school for the mitzvah of sharing his
bamboo for our shack

~ In honor of Cheryl Taustin for the Asher Bar Mitzvah
Beth Woodell
~ In honor of Asher Nichols Bar Mitzvah
Samantha & Jorge Yegros

LIBRARY FUND

Marv & Barbara Garber
~ In memory of our son, Jason Garber

HIGH HOLIDAY FUND

Sylvia Burkom
Howard Caplan
David Fram
Lynda Gonen
Sara Gorfinkel
~ In honor of the High Holidays 5784. Thank you for

making the tickets available to me through
reciprocity with Shaare Torah.

Lili & Michael Loube
Janice &Warren Morganstein
Karl Roth
Norman & Sharon Stein

KITCHEN FUND

Doreen & Thomas Linehan

MUSIC FUND

Marv & Barbara Garber
~In honor of Joyce & Allyn Cohen’s 50th Anniversary
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FUNDRAISING TO SUPPORT ISRAEL

Bette Bohlmann
Lewis Bush
Barry & Candy Gusst
Martin & Helen Rosenhaft
Gary & Carole Siegel
Paul & Emily Schwab
Stuart Smolins
Bethel Mariners Church- Play for ISRAEL

RESERVE FUND FOR PARKING LOT
REFURBISHMENT

Francine Bledsoe
Lewis Bush
Harry Goldberg & Roseann Frankl
Doreen & Thomas Linehan
~ in honor of Stuart Smolins 90th Birthday
Peter Nason
Sisterhood of Temple Bat Yam

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

Marv & Barbara Garber
~In memory of Marv’s father, Jack Garber
Lynda Gonen
Paul and Carol Horvitz
Arie & Shelley Klapholz
Myra Novick
~In memory of Myra’s husband, Marvin Novick
Martin & Helaine Radinsky
~ In honor of our daughter's marriage

Jenny Radinsky to Jeff Piotrowski.
Gary & Carole Siegel
~We thoroughly enjoyed your Rosh Hashanah services

with reciprocal passes, since we are members at
Congregation Har Shalom in Potomac MD.
Enclosed is a donation in recognition of a happy,
healthy and safe new year.

RESERVE FUND

John Willmuth

CHANUKAH PARTY

Rosalind Reshad & Bernard Graber

YIZKOR BOOK

Shelley Levinson

YAHRZEIT FUND

Phyllis Alpern
~ Brother, Frederick M. Firestone
~ Aunt, Adele Moss
~ Mother, Lillian Firestone
~ Father, Mac Firestone
Susan Antigone
~ Mother, Ruth Taustin
Ron & Sherry Auerbach
~ Ron’s Mother Florence G. Auerbach
~ Sherry’s father, Frank Grill
~ Sherry’s mother, Jean Grill
Andy and Nancy Benjamin
~ Nancy’s mother, Doris “Dot” Kaufman.

In Loving Memory
Francine Bledsoe
~ Ese Swetsky, Always in my thoughts & prayer,

Love you Grandma
Lynda Gonen
~ Bert Nestler, Father-in-law of Lynda
Roslyn Gordon
~ Arnold S. Gordon
Gary Bergman & Donna Redler
~ Aaron Bergman, Gary Father
Barry & Rochelle Cohen
~ Barry’s Father, Louis Cohen
~ Barry’s Mother, Flora Cohen
~ Rochelle’s mother, Bernice Snyder
Victor & Stephanie Cohen
~ Stephanie’s Brother Gabe Hodziewich,

Miss you Gabe all my days.
Dave & Cindy Fox
~ Mother of Cindy, Ruth Beck. With love always to a

very loving and giving Mother
~ Father, Louis Beck
~ Uncle, Solomon (Meier) Beck, always in my heart.
Marv & Barbara Garber
~ Son, Jason Garber
~ Marv’s father, Jack Garber
~ Elliott Katz father of Barbara Garber, in loving memory
Christine Glick
~ Hal’s stepfather, Victor Rubin
~ In loving memory of Christine Husband, Hal Glick
~ In memory of John C. Willmuth



YAHRZEIT FUND (continued)

Stephen & Nicki Jacobs
~ Father of Stephen, Robert Jacobs
~ Father-In-Law of Stephen/Father of Nicki,

Gerald Silverman
Bill & Judy Johnstone
~ Leona & Milton Ramoy parents of Judy.

In Loving Memory, Wonderful parents.
Veronica Kahn
~ Mother-in-Law, Hannah Seaman Kahn
~ Husband Stan Kahn
~ Father, Albert Kahn
~ in memory of Hilda Plisko
Susan Kaltenbaugh
~ Husband, Jack Kaltenbaugh
Malcolm & Karen Karl
~ Ludwig Karl Farther & Father in low
Steve & Bonnie Kirschbaum
~ In loving memory of Bonnie’s mother, Edith Dubin
Ellen Krawczak
~ Beloved Mother, Muriel Green
~ Beloved husband, Robert Krawczak
Steven & Jill Kusic
~ Mother of Jill, Bonita Kay Strohecker
Laura Levin
~ Husband, Bruce Levin
Marci Levin
~ Father, James I Meyers
Doreen Linehan
~ Father, Dr. Bernard Ross
~ In loving memory of Tim’s Mother, Dorothy Linehan
~ Ross Stephen, Brother of Doreen
Debbie & Murray Mease
~ Father of Harry Bass
Lori McDonald
~ Brother, Bruce Levin
~ Mother, Janet Levin
Myra Novick
~ Husband, Marvin Novick
~ in memory of my mother-in-law, Bessie Novick
~ Mother, Lillian Fromme
~ In memory of my father, Samuel Fromme.
Rosalind Reshad
~ Husband, Farid Reshad
Paul & Emily Schwab
~ Evva Sobeloff Vale, Emily’s mother
~ Albert Schwab, Paul’s father
Susan & Stan Schwartzbart
~ David Boker, father of Susan

David & Dr. Mady Segal
~ Brian Wechsler, Brother of Mady
Jerry & Patti Selig
~ Jerry Dad Russell Selig
Stu Smolins
~ Nephew, Jay Smolins
Peter & Anna Solomon
~ Father of Peter, Bernard A Solomon
Sharon Stern
~ In Loving Memory of Renie Kremer, Mother of Sharon
Bernard & Kathleen Sussman
~ Pat O'Brien Friend of Bernard
~ Dunn Alfred father of Kathy and

father-in-law of Bernard
~ Sylvia Sussman mother of Bernard and

mother-in-law of Kathy
~ Linda B. Taylor best Friend of Kathleen
~ Hubert Anderson best Friend of Bernard
Jeff & Rina Thaler
~ Mother of Rina, Eva Fox
Arthur & Sandra Torf
~ Florence Kleger Mother of Sandra
~William Kleger Father of Sandra
Rabbi Susan & Richard Warshaw
~ Friend, Maxine Bishop
~ Son, David Faulkner
Jim & Leslie Weightman
~ Leslie’s father, Harris Levee
~ Pearl Levee
Joel & Patti Wiedermann
~ Isadore Sall, father of Patti,

In Loving Memory of our parents
~ Mary Sall, mother of Patti,

In Loving Memory of our parents
~ Rose Wiedermann, mother of Joel,

In Loving Memory of our parents
~ Meyer Wiedermann, father of Joel,

In Loving Memory of our parents
Nadine Wieder
~ Mother, Lila Kaplan
John Willmuth
~Wife, Nanette Willmuth

12



2022/23 BENEFACTORS:

DIAMOND

Jo Anne Glazer
Joan & Syl Sobel
Jeff & Rina Thaler

GOLD

Jonathan & Terry Bell
Lee & Jennifer Klepper
Peter Nason
Jerry & Patti Selig

SILVER

Marv & Barbara Garber
Ronald & Linda Goldberg
Bill & Judy Johnstone
Arie & Shelley Klapholz
Rosalind Reshad & Bernie Graber
Robert A. Snyder
Norman & Sharon Stein
Bernard Sussman
John Willmuth
Rebecca & Peter Zweigbaum

EMAIL/STREET ADDRESS CHANGES:

Daniel Scherr – 400 Symphony Circle, Unit 139,
Cockeysville, MD 21030
Michael Scammon – michaelscammon@outlook.com

WELCOME NEWMEMBERS
Robert A Snyder
930 Turnstone Circle, Salisbury, MD 21804-9331
Land line 443-978-8962
610-310-6666
rasnyder@verizon.net rasnyder38@gmail.com

Harvey Roth
306 Ocean Pkwy, Berlin, MD 21811-9425
410-641-8452
443-614-6590
hfroth311@gmail.com

Rachel Pham
23735 French Rd., Georgetown, DE 19947
732-674-0973
rpham512@gmail.com

Rosenthal, Michael & Jane
12 Birdnest Drive, Ocean Pines, MD 21811
301.460.6029
jmrosent@verizon.net mrosent14149@gmail.com

Tobey Roland & Aliza Abramovitz
T- 1124Washingtonville Dr, Baltimore, MD
21210-1042
A- 3305 Carroll Avenue, Owings Mills, MD 21117
443-204-6899 410-370-4290
troland@me.com AlizaRA1@aol.com

Susan Friedman
700 Lake Front Ln Apt 108, Salisbury, MD 21804
917-733-7420
sewsue329@gmail.com

Samantha & Jorge Yegros
30695 Armory Rd, Frankford, DE 19945-2538
302-519-2168 302-363-7299
syegros@yahoo.com jyegros@yahoo.com

Keith & Traci Hollander
79 Central Ave, San Francisco, CA 94117
720 141st Street, Ocean City MD 21842
415-225-1515 415-637-0310
keithhollander22@gmail.com
tracihollander1@gmail.com

Sharon Meyers
1016 E Schumaker Manor Dr., Salisbury, MD 21804
301-938-0425 301-938-9771
asjjmey@aol.com

Joel & Gail Shugarman
2800 Stone Cliff Dr, #408 Baltimore, MD 21209
410-486-1661
g- gshugar702@aol.com j- jshugar702@aol.com

Eileen Knox
32 Azzurri Ct, Smyrna, DE 19977
301-874-5493
eilenappleknox@gmail.com
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January 2024 Yahrzeits

Albert Schwab Father of Paul Schwab
David Gold David & Mady Segal
Samuel Fromme Father of Myra Novick
Anne Goldberg Aunt of Arna Miller
Marcia Israelov Sister of Malcolm Karl
Maurice Gross Grandfather of Joan Sobel
Michael Seigel Son of Allen & Donna Seigel
Meyer Wiedermann Father of Joel Wiedermann
Pearl Winkler Mother of Steve Winkler
Richard Sternberger Previous Rabbi of TBY
Arthur Thaler Father of Jeff Thaler
Pat Green Mother of Rabbi Susan Warshaw
Isadore Sall Father of Patti Wiedermann
Gertrude Garshman Mother of Arna Miller
Rose Pack Mother of Laurence Pack
Selma Singer Mother of Helen Rosenhaft
Helene Morris Mother of Raymond Morris
Rose Wiedermann Mother of Joel Wiedermann
Arthur I Levin Father of Lori McDonald
Teddy Perlman Jane Rosenthal Father Rosenthal
Ben Goldberg Son of Harry Goldberg
Roz Cohen Sister of Sharon Meyers
Lawrence Bledsoe Husband of Fran Bledsoe
Elfriedem "Fritzi" Grandmother of Meryl Cohen

Cohen
Herman Eagle Father of Sidney Eagle
Helen Rutberg Mother of Rabbi Arthur Rutberg
Larry Smolins Father of Stuart Smolins
Harold Rosenfeld Uncle of Marcia Hirsch
B. Lewis Garshman Father of Arna Miller
Ruth Starr Mother of Sylvia Burkom

February 2024 Yahrzeits

Beatrice Fox Mother of David Fox
Irene Himelfarb Mother of Ronnye Levin
Lorraine Gross Cousin of Joel Wiedermann
Kurt Klein Brother-in-law of

Marion Longberg
Fred Miller Father of Cheryl Taustin
Lauria Wiener Mother of Joyce Cohen

David Korman Father of Hank Korman
Ruth Steinberg Mother of Ivy Hecker
Howard E. Kahn Brother of Stan Kahn
Jake Shmukler Father of Rebecca Zweigbaum
Nathan Rosenberg Grandfather of Syl Sobel
Hans Rosenfeld Father of Warren Rosenfeld
Mickey Gonen Husband of Lynda Gonen
Elizabeth Hershman Mother of Barbara Southwell
Yetta Dubyn Grandmother of Dara Murray
Dan Shore Friend of Gary & Dara Murray
Elaine Auerbach Sister-in-law of Ron Auerbach
Beatrice Karl Mother of Malcolm Karl
Irwin Sonny" Pack" Cousin of Larry Pack
Jeanette Stern Mother-in-law of Sharon Stern
Arnold Green F ather of Ellen Krawczak
Sam Rosenhaft Father of Martin Rosenhaft
Shirley Schwartz Wife of Joseph Schwartz
Gertrude Kessler Mother of Bernard Kessler
Richard Wolf Brother of Veronica Kahn
Tobye Faye Seigel Mother of Allen Seigel
Morris Lafferman Father of Bill Lafferman
Benjamin Westervelt Father of Bette Bohlmann
Warren Katz Brother of Joane Wolpin
Jonathan Klein Son of Marion Longberg
Harry Taustin Father of Jay Taustin
Ida L. Wolf Mother of Veronica Kahn
Gabriel Bush Father of Lewis Bush
Elaine Rabinowitz Mother of Robin Rabinowitz
Sylvia Kesler Mother of Steven Kesler
Joseph Laser Father of Anita Winkler
Ruth Bergman Mother of Gary Bergman
Erwin Stern Father-in-law of Sharon Stern
Ruth Beck Mother of Cindy Fox
Martha Gordon Grandmother of Dara Murray
Bessie Smolins Mother of Stuart Smolins
Ella Warshaw Mother of Richard Warshaw
Irving Warshaw Father of Richard Warshaw
Paul Warshaw Brother of Richard Warshaw
Milton Rasinsky Father of Donna Seigel

Remembering Our Loved Ones
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March 2024 Yahrzeits

Jacob Schachter Father-in-Law of Carol Schachter
Jesse Paul Frankfort Father of Barbara Patrick
Evelyn Kallish Cousin of Susan Antigone
Dorothy Westervelt Mother of Bette Bohlmann
Margaret Dunn Mother of Kathy & Mother-in-law

of Bernard Sussman
Hyman Fox Father of David Fox
Pearl Goldfarb Sister of Sidney Eagle
Milton Schwartzbart Father of Stan Schwartzbart
Thomas Messemer Brother-in-law of

Bette Bohlmann
Frances Meyerhoff Mother of Joan Kessler
Leon I. Kahn Father of Stan Kahn
Simon Kessler Father of Bernard Kessler
Helen Laser Mother of Anita Winkler
HermanWiener Father of Joyce Cohen
Maurice Gilbert Father of Suzanne Scheer
Barry Snyder Brother of Rochelle Cohen

Alicia Beach Mother of Samantha Yegros
Ruth Schwab Mother of Paul Schwab
Larry Shapiro Brother of Fran Korman
Helen K. Stefanadis Friend of Sy Marion Longberg
Jerome Kaufman Father of Nancy Benjamin
Bernard Katz Father of Joane Wolpin
Robert Papetti Brother-in-law of Christine Glick
Bessie Eanet Grandmother-in-law of

Elle Eanet
Michael Glick Brother-in-law of Christine Glick
Ella Gusst Mother of Barry Gusst
Fay Shapiro Mother of Fran Korman
Marc McDonald Son of Lori McDonald
Mary Presto Di Ianni Mother of Patti Selig
Harry Hershman Father of Barbara Southwell
Gloria Nestler Mother-in-law of Lynda Gonen
Jack L Green Brother of Rabbi Susan Warshaw
Jack Berger Father of Leonard Berger
Leon Bartz Father of Marsha Rosenstock
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